
May 14, 2024

Dear Parent/Guardian/Community:

We are seeing an increase in high negative lunch balances in the school cafeterias. The cafeteria 
is a self-supporting fund and is required by law to operate within its own guidelines and in a 
positive state. We do realize it is difficult economically for everyone, and we want everyone to 
know that if providing money for lunches is a problem, there are ways to get assistance for this.

Some families do not qualify for assistance, but still struggle to pay for their children’s lunches. 
School meals are very important for students overall health and learning environment. Anyone 
interested in making a donation to assist those families within the community, who need 
assistance with school lunches please don’t hesitate to contact the school. Contact person is 
Petrina Winkelman at 323 E. Clinton, Brimfield IL 61517, or call 309-446-3349, or email 
petrina.winkelman@brimfield309.com. 


